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1. Purpose 
 

1.1 The purpose of this report is to seek Council’s endorsement 
of a proposal to reduce travel time on State Highway 2 from 
Wairoa to Napier. 

Recommendation 
 

The Engineering Manager RECOMMENDS that: 
1. Council offers its support in principal on the proposal 

for the sharing of the railway corridor with State 
Highway 2 between Wairoa and Napier, specifically 
from Esk Valley to Waikare, to reduce travel time on 
SH2 between Wairoa and Napier. 
 

2. Background 
 

2.1 The Wairoa District Council has had a number of 
presentations from Mr Rex McIntyre and co. regarding a 
proposal to utilise parts of the railway corridor on State 
Highway 2 between Wairoa and Napier for the purposes of 
reducing travel time between Wairoa and Napier. 
 

2.2 Mr Rex McIntrye has advocated the benefits of sharing the 
railway corridor with State Highway 2 and seeks Council’s 
endorsement of the proposal. 

 
2.3 At the November Council Forum, Council offered its support 

in principal and that this support, by way of resolution be 
tabled at the next meeting of HBRC Transport Committee. 
 

Confirmation of 
statutory 
compliance 

In accordance with section 76 of the Local Government Act 
2002, this report is approved as:  
a. containing sufficient information about the options and their 
benefits and costs, bearing in mind the significance of the 
decisions; and,  
b. is based on adequate knowledge about, and adequate 
consideration of, the views and preferences of affected and 
interested parties bearing in mind the significance of the 
decision. 
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